TRAINING OF STUDENT AND PROBATIONARY JUDGES

                AT THE SOUTH PACIFIC CENTER      

In order to be proposed for student judge status, clerks must pass a standard color perception test, a general background test, and a species test. The color perception test is required by the AOS. The general background test examines the clerks’ familiarity with AOS awards, judging procedures and orchid terminology. Passage of the species test requires an 80% correct identification of 30 slides chosen from a total of nearly 200 images of orchid species that comprise a CD that is available to the general public. The tests are administered at each of the Center’s semi-annual business meetings and at judging sessions when required by clerks. Participation at the tests is open to all Center personnel. Clerks must serve a minimum of one year before elevation to the student status.

Student and probationary judges are required to attend eight judging sessions and four show judgings annually. It is recommended that at least one judging take place out of region. They are also required to satisfactorily complete five homework assignments each year that are sent out to them by the Training Coordinator at or about the first of each odd-numbered month beginning with January. The homework assignments are based on training manuals covering the major orchid alliances. The manuals can be obtained from the Center. The assignments are available to the public on the Center’s website.

Student judges are required to give one 50-minute lecture assigned to them by the Training Coordinator at one of the annual training sessions; probationary judges are required to give one 50-minute lecture of their own choice at one of the annual training sessions.

Student and probationary judges are required to make at least one annual visit of an orchid nursery. Following that visit, a report must be given to the Training Coordinator. That report should include such items as commercial orchid trends, hybridizing programs, or other important and helpful observations.

A vote at a business meeting of the Center for the promotion of a student or probationary judge to the next higher level requires the fulfillment of the annual attendance requirements, the completion of the annual homework assignments, and the filing of the annual reports about nursery visits.

Clerks are encouraged to work the homework assignments and to file the annual reports of nursery visits. They will be given credit for the homework assignments and the annual reports when they become student judges.

At the present time fourteen accredited judges of the Center have gone through at least part of this training program, and several more judges are currently involved in it.

